EASTHAM COMMUNITY PRESERVATION ACT COMMITTEE

Meeting: February 04, 2010
Attendance: Members: Glenn Collins, Lucy Cookson, Hank Curtis, Cheryl Gayle, Bob Mumford and Liz

Simmons. Citizens: Gloria Schropfer, Judy Poulin, Tom Lennox, Andrew Cedarbaum, Bob Carlson and Herb
Skelly.

Meeting was called to order at 5:30 PM by chairman Hank.

Andrew spoke extensively about the Eastham Affordable Housing Trust. He spoke of how the application is to
provide housing for people who live and work in Town. In general the committee was concerned about how
vague the application was. The applicant was asked to review their application and clarify exactly what the
application was for and come back.

Tom, Gloria and Judy spoke of the Historical Society application for a low humidity room. There was
discussion of the proposed 12’ x 24’ room and its construction and how it would meet future needs of the
Museum and the storage of their artifacts. They commented that the proposed room should meet their needs for
a ‘long time’ but that it is to be constructed to allow for expansion. Bob Carlson spoke of the cemetery
Commission application to restore the Historic Fences at the two cemeteries. The committee had general
questions of materials and the installation. The applicant answered our questions.

Herb spoke of the application for the Historic Signage at the CCRT and the Olde Town Centre and Historic
Signage and Preservation Awards. He spoke of how the application helped to educate the public. Hank spoke of
how we had initially contacted the Coalition to see about how the application meets the Law in regards to
funding. Hank will follow up with the Coalition.

There was general discussion of the application for the Historic Signage for the CCRT and the Old Town Centre
and Historic Signage and Preservation Awards. Hank will contact Stuart at the CPC to determine if the

requested funds meet the Law.

There was a motion by Liz and a second by Bob to adjourn. The vote was 6-0-0.

Respectfully submitted,

e

Glenn Collins, Clerk




